# Radnor Township Board of Health Meeting Minutes January 16, 2018

Board of Health Members Present: Dr. Andrew Forman, Dr. Nancy Sharts-Hopko, Dr. Joan Capuzzi, Ms. Kathy Durr, Dr. Amit Khanna.

BOC Liaison: Mr. John Nagle

Radnor Township School District Liaison: Mr. Kevin Kane Radnor Township Health Inspector: Marie Carbonara Assistant Health Inspector: Kathryn Carlomagno

Student Reps: Emily Chen, Julia Shi

Absent: Mr Matthew McCaffrey, Ms Linda Schanne, Mr. Paul Crotty

The meeting was called to order at 5:45pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

#### **Elections of Chair and Vice Chair**

Election of officers for 2018 were held. Linda Schanne was elected Vice Chair and Dr Andrew Forman was elected Chair for the Radnor Board of Health.

- I. Review and approval of Dec 18, 2017 meeting minutes
- II. Health Officer's Reported by Marie Carbonara

## III. Old Business

- a. Teen Health Week: Students preparing social media accounts for the week.
- b. Long term student projects in discussions with Nancy. Several topics were suggested such as, domestic abuse, diets, and vaping.
- c. Chicken ordinance guidelines moved to planning commission.
- d. Kevin Kane gave an update on Later School Start time. Meetings are on going with the district.

#### IV. New Business

Letter received from township resident requesting the BOH look into noise levels with the use of gas-engine leaf blowers, citing recent Washington Post Article. Nancy agreed to look into topic.

## V. Announcements

- a. Health Alert with consuming raw milk.
- b. An increase in Flu activity has been experienced. Flu vaccines are available.
- c. Cervical Health Awareness month. HPV vaccines are suggested for 11yrs and up.

- d. January, the American Red Cross celebrates National Blood Donor Month, please consider giving blood.
- VI. Public Participation-None

Adjournment at 6:30 pm, please join next Board of Health meeting:

Tuesday February 20, 2018 at 5:30.